
 

 

LANDFILL COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

April 2nd, 2024 

3:30 P.M. 

 

Present:  Ben Bridges, Brenda Abercrombie, Mike Holley and Nathan Pilgreen.  Absent:  None.  Also 

present:  Glenn Hutto, A.J. Ford, Jr., Russell Wade, Curtis Moses, Jeremy Hobbs, Milas Davidson, Alan 

Ates and Cindy McGibboney.   

 

Mr. Bridges called the meeting to order.  Mr. Pilgreen led the group in prayer. 

 

There were no public comments on agenda items. 
 

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mr. Holley and declared adopted by unanimous vote to approve 

the agenda as written. 

 

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mr. Holley to approve the minutes of the March 5th, 2024 

meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.  

 

A brief discussion was held regarding the need for additional front load dumpsters.  Motion Mr. Holley, 

seconded by Mr. Pilgreen to recommend to the full jury to authorize the Secretary/Treasurer to bid 

out the purchase of one hundred front load dumpsters.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Mr. Bridges provided a brief update regarding connecting to the Town of Farmerville’s Sewer Connection 

and the Lift/Pump station installation.  Mr. Bridges stated that the lines have been laid and we are waiting 

on the pumps to be installed.  No action taken. 

 

A brief discussion was held regarding McLemore’s Garbage Service.  A demand letter was sent on 

February 26th.  Jimmy McLemore signed for the certified mail on February 28th, 2024 and has made no 

effort to pay the past due amount.  McLemore currently has a balance of $174,459.02.  Motion Mr. 

Holley, seconded by Mr. Pilgreen to recommend to the full jury to discontinue all dumping by 

McLemore’s Garbage Service, LLC effective April 3rd, 2024 for non-payment of their account.  

Motion carried unanimously.    

 

A brief discussion was held regarding the old compactor repairs.  Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by 

Mr. Holley to recommend to the full jury to authorize the Caterpillar Compactor Repair in an 

amount up to $79,000.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

There being no more business to come before the committee, Mr. Bridges declared the meeting 

adjourned upon motion by Mrs. Abercrombie and duly seconded by Mr. Holley on this the 2nd day 

of April, 2024.     

 

 

Ben Bridges, Chairman 

Paula Strickland, Secretary/Treasurer 


